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Minutes of a Meeting of the
West Acre Parish Council 
           held on 27th January 2020 in the Village Hall
Present
Parish Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, Ernest Heatley, Jeremy Cameron and Fiona Wrigley
Others:  Brian Wright, Brain Cawston and Steve Hogg 
Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Apologies:  Received from Terry Howlett and Jim Moriarty (Borough Councillor).
Declarations of interest.  Eoghan reminded those present that if there was discussion about asking Charlotte Howarth to refurbish the village sign, he was her partner and would not participate.  Although not on the agenda a provisional sum based on an earlier quote from Charlotte had been put in the budget.
Minute 1.  The minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting of 9th December 2019 previously circulated were approved and signed by the Chair.
Minute 2.  Footpath by the Mill House.  The Chair reported that the Borough Council will again visit and assess the damage and schedule repairs as necessary.
Minute 3.  Parish plan.  It was agreed to hold an initial meeting with Alec on behalf of the Westacre Estate.
Minute 4.  Planning applications.  To avoid retrospective applications it was noted that the Westacre Estate would be discussing any proposed developments that may require Planning Consent with the Borough Council.  It was also noted that the Greenhill Road development of bungalows on an affordable housing basis was still being considered by the Planning Department.
Minute 5.  Brewery lighting. Complaints were still being received from some residents in River Road regarding the external lighting of the brewery and it was agreed a) to set up a meeting with Miranda to try and resolve the matter, and b) to contact the Planning Department to clarify the details of the consent given in this regard.  
Minute 6.  Parish mail.  It was agreed that the Clerk, Chairman and at least one other Councillor would scrutinise the email communications received by the Parish Council and propose a policy for responding to them, or not.
Minute 7.  Salt/grit bin.  It was proposed that the Clerk should contact the Borough Council again about filling up our grit bin by the bungalows on Church Green.
Minute 8.  Flooding.  There was concern that nothing had been done to prevent flooding on River Road by the Laundry bridge and elsewhere in West Acre at times of high rainfall and it was agreed that the Chair would continue to press the Borough Council for remedial work.
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Minute 9.  Expenses.  The following expenditures were approved.  a) Westacre News printing costs £136, b) purchase of paper for further editions of Westacre News £24.12, c) Hire of village hall on 9/12/19 £10 and d) contribution to the over 60’s Christmas Party £50.
Minute 10.  Draft budget.  The draft budget was presented and approved subject to the inclusion of a provisional sum of £500 to cover any preparatory costs of preparing a Village Plan, and which could be funded from our reserves.







Minute 11.   Precept for 2020\21.  Jeremy Cameron proposed that the precept should be increased, but after discussion and a vote the proposal was turned down.
Minute 12.  Correspondence.  The December newsletter from Inspector Ben Jarvis of the Hunstanton District was noted, including a message from our Engagement Officer PC Lee Anderson who works alongside the Special Constabulary, Police Support Volunteers, Neighbourhood Watch and Community Speed Watch.  It was also noted that our Beat Manager is PC Francine Heath who can be contacted on HeathF@Norfolk.pnn.police.uk 
Minute 13.  Items for the next agenda included a) the continuing problem of pot holes and mud on the road, b) an update on proposals for a Parish Plan and c) consideration of particular responsibilities for Parish Councillors.
The next Parish Council meeting was set to be Monday 30th March 2020 at 6.30pm in the Village Hall
The meeting closed at approximately 8pm.
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